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Dear Pastor and praying friends, : May-June 2021

What a blessing it is to serve a God that is so good
and faithful to us. It is an honor and blessing to serve
the Lord. We are as excited as ever about what God
is doing in Burkina Faso. He continues to bless in
tremendous ways.

In May, Pastor Gilbert invited me to come and be a

part of the baptismal service in their new church

plants. Pastor Nebie has been working extremely

hard in these new works. Gado and Bido are two
separate villages about 6 miles apart. There has been ,
some opposition because of the witchcraft that is very
real in these villages. In spite of these issues many '
have been saved, and God has greatly changed their
lives. They asked me to come and preach and baptize. §
What an honor to baptize over 30 new believers in :
Christ. It was a blessing to see the desire of these new =
believers. I saw some older people and even a very
handicapped lady that walked over 6 miles just to be
baptized. It was a truly joyous occasion for all.

After much prayer and counsel, we have decided that it is best for us to take a furlough. This wasn’t
really what we were planning, but since our daughter, Meredith, can’t go back because of health
issues we will be in the US for the next year or so. I will be traveling back to Burkina Faso many
times during this furlough. We (Rebecca, Isaac, Caleb and I) will be returning to Burkina Faso in
September 2022. If you would like for us to come by you can email me at keith@theharvest.net or
call me at 706-362-0986.

lease pray for our youth camp. It will be August 9™ -13™, and we are expecting around 200 in
attendance. By the time you receive this letter I will be back in Burkina Faso for a few weeks. I will
be there to help with camp, help the church at Zagtouli, and oversee all the construction going on
(especially Base Camp). Thank you for those who have prayed for and given to Base Camp
Burkina. There has been much progress, and I will try to send some pictures in the next prayer
letter We have received around $20,000 since our last prayer letter. That puts us at around
. $61,175 that is still needed. If God touches your heart to give, please mark it for the Shumak-
rs/Base Camp Burkina.

Thanks so much for all you do for us and Burkina Faso,
Keith, Rebecca, Emily, Meredith, Isaac and Caleb Shumaker



